
 

 
 

 

Living In Faith Together 
 
 

As a team of churches, we will be PRESENT in our community, WITNESS to 
God’s love, HEAR the needs, SERVE our neighbor, and STRIVE for justice! 

 

Midweek Lenten Worship - Online at 6:30 p.m. 
 
 

Each Wednesday during Lent - February 24 - March 24 
 

(See inside on page 9 for complete details!) 

 

                             Grace Lutheran Church - Fremont, Ohio 
                                                 March 2021 

  High the Cross 
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CHURCH COUNCIL   
 

Minutes February 8, 2021 
• Council meeting was held via Zoom  
• The transition process continues 
• Annual Congregational Meeting via ZOOM went very well 
• A committee is being formed to review the Constitution 
• Overage from 2020 - $15,000 will be distributed among local and global missions:  Community  

Fortress, Share & Care, Liberty Center, Sandusky Co. Food Pantry, Soup Kitchen, Mexico Hurricane 
Relief, Mzagoli Water Well Project, and Okumanyi Orphanage in Ghana 

• Ashes for Ash Wednesday will be distributed in the form of a tattoo to place on the forehead. 
• Mid-week Lenten worship - 6:30pm via Livestream beginning February 24 
• LIFT Update - Pr. Bailie is keeping busy and moving forward! 
• Food Box Distribution - Thursday, February 25 from 10am to 1pm in the church parking lot 
 

 
 

CALL PROCESS UPDATE! 
 
 

We know everyone is interested in how the call process for a new senior pastor is 
going. I met with the synod representative this week and the good news is our 
interim is coming in June! We are looking forward to having this person join our 
staff and assist us through the transition and call process. Until then, may we  
continue to think and dream about where we want to see Grace go in the future. 
There will be opportunities to gather in small groups to discuss and dream          
together in the months to come. For now, please pray for our church family, the 
staff, and the call process.   

        Maureen Pump 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
WEEKDAY MORNINGS at 8:30 a.m. Good Morning Devotion with Moe - via Facebook Live. 
You can find Maureen on Facebook at Maureen McClure Pump. 
 

TUESDAY 1:00 p.m. - Women of the Bible Study via Zoom - We might be at home but           
gathering around God’s Word doesn’t end. We are currently discussing the Women of                   
the Bible. For details on how to connect with Zoom for this Bible study, contact Maureen at                                 

maureenpump@yahoo.com 
 

SUNDAY 6:00 p.m.  Virtual Prayer Group with Maureen via Zoom on the first Sunday of 
each Month. Please email Maureen at maureenpump@yahoo.com and she will send you the 
ZOOM link. 
 

For Online Bible Study with interactive posts and Facebook Live moments  
throughout the week, connect through the LIFT Fremont Facebook page.  

 

Grace Lutheran worship is posted weekly online at www.gracefremont.org 
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JUGGLING ACT -  HEY LADIES, do you feel like your days are spent doing a juggling act? So 
many of us do. We juggle family, work and social issues every day. Sometimes it feels like no one     
understands what we are dealing with. But that is not true! Many of us are doing our own juggling acts! 
Come and join with other women who are juggling just like you. We have dinner together at 5:30 p.m. 
on the first Tuesday of the month. Currently we are going to The Garrison. The next gathering will be 
March 2. Please call the church office at 419-332-1558 and let us know you are planning to attend so 
there are enough seats for all.  

BOOKWORMS NEWS - Bookworms will meet on March 22 at 2 p.m. in the lounge. We will 

discuss The Marriage of Opposites by Alice Hoffman. This novel tinged with history opens in the year 
1807 with the central character, Rachel, married off to a widower to help her family’s struggling     
business. The couple rears a brood of children, one of whom grows up to be impressionist artist,       
Camille Pissarro. 
Also at this meeting we will be planning our 2021-22 reading list. If you have a suggestion or two 
please plan on attending. New members are always welcome. The group meets every other month on 
the fourth Monday throughout the year. Members are responsible for obtaining their own books.  

GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP FOR 
THOSE WHO HAVE 

LOST A SPOUSE    
 

If you have lost your spouse and could 
benefit from the support of others who 
are experiencing the same grief, this 
group is open to you. Join us on             
March 15 at 6 p.m. in the church lounge. 

WANTED: LIVE STREAM TECHS! 
Are you computer savvy? We are looking 
for  individuals willing to learn how to run 
the new live streaming equipment and 
cameras during Sunday morning worship. If 
you are interested or you want more                 
information please contact Heather Hawn 
by email at HeatherRHawn@gmail.com or 
by calling the church office, 419-332-1558.  



 

THANK YOU NOTES 

DID YOU KNOW THERE IS FINANCIAL HELP FOR MEMBERS? During these difficult               
financial times some of us might need a little help with our rent, house payment, or utilities. Did you 
know you are able to receive this help from your church? My Brother’s Keeper is a member to member 
ministry fund found here at Grace. Everything is kept confidential. If you find yourself needing a little 
help in the areas mentioned and are a member of Grace contact Maureen through the church office at 419-
332-1558.  
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The family of George Gibson would like to 
thank Maureen for her very meaningful  
celebration of life service for George, Linda for 
making the bulletins  and everyone who 
acknowledged his passing. We truly appreciate 
your thoughtfulness! 
 
 
In Christian love, his step-children 
Becky McElfresh 
Laurie Halm 
Greg Rodenhauser (in Heaven) 
Andy Rodenhauser 

Dear Friends of Fremont City Schools, 
 

The Fremont City Schools Board of Education 
gladly accepted your recent donation of masks 
during their January board meeting. Your  
involvement in our schools is a positive step in 
making good schools even better. We are  
extremely fortunate to have supporters, such as 
you, who are willing to share their talents and 
resources with our students. 
 
God bless you for your continued support! 
Jon C. Detwiler 
Superintendent of Schools 

BURNING QUESTION:  
When will we be back in the sanctuary for in person worship? We are being 
asked this question often. We understand why many members are asking. We see 
people in stores, movie theaters, at other churches, at the gym, and out and about, 
and we wonder why we can not be in the sanctuary for worship. We all want to 
come back into the sanctuary for worship and are praying that will be soon. Our 
bishop, Daniel Beaudoin, has advised congregations in the Northwest Ohio     
Synod to not worship in person in order to keep our members safe during this 
pandemic. We put a Covid-19 policy in place when this pandemic color chart 
started and we plan to stay the course, which is to worship virtually and at car 
church when the color is red. When we go orange, which we pray is soon, we 
will come back into the sanctuary for in person worship. Keep in mind that it will take time to inform our 
members and get the safety procedures in place when we do go orange. Since Governor DeWine does the 
color updates on Thursday afternoons, we will delay one week coming back into the sanctuary. To be 
clear. When Sandusky county moves to the color orange, we will wait one week to come back into the               
sanctuary. We all want to come back into our sanctuary for worship. Please be patient and understand 
that we are doing what we believe is the safest practice for everyone. We will come back together in the 
sanctuary and we are all praying it happens very soon.  
 

I am with you in this journey, Maureen 



 

 

CONFIRMATION REMAINS VIRTUAL - If you have work that needs to be made up 
it can be found by scanning the QR code on this announcement. 
Class will meet via Zoom from 12:30 - 1:30 p.m. on February 28, March 7 & 28, April 25 
and May 2. If you have questions about confirmation please contact Heather Hawn by 
email at HeatherRHawn@gmail.com to register.  
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YOUTH BOOK RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
Do you need some new books at home to help your child continue their faith journey?                      
Sparkhouse.com has books for all ages. Here are a few of Heather’s recommendations.  
 

Lift-the-Flap Easter Stories for 
Young Children - From the Last 
Supper to the ascension, this      
collection of Easter stories contains 
surprises to uncover and reveal on 
every page. Full of colorful and 
bright scenes, this book invites the 
youngest children to celebrate    
Jesus' life after death. 

Grit and Grace - Experience the 
grit and grace of seventeen women 
of the Bible through creative          
first-person retellings of each     
person’s story. This book connects 
preteen girls with the women of 
the Bible, showing them that they 
are created in the image of God to 
do mighty things in this world. 

 

DO YOU NEED SOME NEW MUSIC? Youth from the congregation have some    
recommendations for you. The playlist that includes Phil Wickham, Hawk Nelson, 
Casting Crowns and more can by found by scanning this QR code with the camera on 
your phone or by using this web address https://youtube.com/playlist?
list=PL4VYa7UMkexTs1E_qKlyzSLXeR7XT8GnO  

CALLING ALL LITTLE LUTHERANS! Grab your 
blankets, clothespins, and kitchen chairs as we build 
forts in the wilderness together. Join us for a fun night 
of showing off your fort building skills on Zoom as we 
journey to the wilderness and learn about this thing 
called LENT. We will meet on Zoom Friday, March 5 
from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. This event will be geared       
towards families with kids in Pre-school to 5th                 
grade, but all are welcome!  Email Heather-
RHawn@gmail.com to get a link for the Zoom meeting.  
Prizes will be awarded!  

ZOOM CANVAS & PAINT 
NIGHT - Middle & High school kids 
join us for a night of painting on              
Friday, March 12 from 6:30-8:30 p.m. 
on Zoom. Kits with all supplies              
included will be available to those who register by 
March 5. To reserve your spot email Heather-
RHawn@gmail.com. Not a painting pro? No    
worries we will follow a step by step tutorial that 
will guide us to a sure masterpiece! Hope to see 
you there! 

 

FIRST COMMUNION  - Children in second grade and up are invited to               
participate. Training for First Communion will take place via Zoom on Saturday, 
March 20 from 10 - 11 a.m. Youth will then receive their first communion on 
Maundy Thursday, April 1.  For more information contact Heather Hawn by email 
at heatherrhawn@gmail.com or call the church office.  

mailto:HeatherRHawn@gmail.com
mailto:HeatherRHawn@gmail.com
mailto:HeatherRHawn@gmail.com
mailto:HeatherRHawn@gmail.com
mailto:HeatherRHawn@gmail.com
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NEWS 
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FROM THE LIFT PASTOR 
 

   In my first weeks as pastor of LIFT, I have enjoyed jumping into ministry here in Fremont and 
getting to make connections with folks here. My family and I are very appreciative of the very  
generous welcome basket we received. Thank you so much.  
 
   As we move into the season of Lent, our Wednesday night services will focus on the five mission  
priorities of LIFT. This list had been compiled by the LIFT board, and I think it is a helpful set of 
values to help us clarify and continue our ministry. We’ll have some conversations to get us  
thinking and reflecting about how we live out our faith in our daily lives. Here are some of my  
initial reflections as I think about each point. 
 
   Present in our Community: As people of faith, our mission starts at home. Like trees planted by 
water, we are rooted in place. The Church becomes not a destination that people travel to on  
Sundays, but an outpost for discipleship. It’s about relationship and connections. This might mean 
attending events at local schools and neighborhoods. It means being intentional about knowing the 
place where we serve. 
 
   Witnessing to God’s Love: Sometimes people joke that Lutherans are shy to share about our 
faith. Perhaps because our theology is so grace-filled and focused on love instead of fear, it doesn’t 
always seem urgent or pressing. But we need not be afraid to tell people about how God has been 
present in our lives. With our words and our actions, we can model what Christ is all about. 
 
   Hearing the Needs: As we care for other people, we do not just care about their souls, but rather, 
we also care about physical needs here and now. Through ministries like the LIFT Mercy Fund and 
the Bridge of Hope food pantry, we help address real hunger. This also means we have to be  
intentional about listening to those around us and including other voices in the conversations. 
 
   Serving our Neighbor: The life of Christian discipleship is not just about me and Jesus. It’s 
about all humanity. We focus not only on ourselves, but when we make decisions, we need to take 
into account how it impacts others. Martin Luther talked about being little Christs to one another. 
 
   Striving for Justice: When the Bible talks about justice, it’s communal and collective. When the 
Bible talks about justice, it’s about how society treats people often marginalized: orphans, widows, 
foreigners. Biblical justice is less about punitive punishment, giving people what they deserve.  
Rather, it’s about God’s abundance, giving more than anyone deserves. More grace, more  
forgiveness, more reconciliation. Justice calls us to ask big and challenging questions: Why are  
people poor in the first place? Why is their inequality and division in our world? 
 
   As your new LIFT Pastor, I look forward to more conversation. I’m eager to continue working 
together in this ministry with all of you. 
 

Peace, 
Pastor Paul Bailie 
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LIFT YOUTH FACEMASK COLLECTION - The mask collection that began in September to           
benefit Fremont City Schools continues and to date, 781 masks have been collected! 
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LIFT HIGH THE CROSS - A Lenten Series based on LIFT’s Mission Statement 
 

On Wednesday’s in Lent, LIFT will host a series of streamed worship opportunities with themes based  on the five 
aspects of LIFT’s Mission Statement. Rooted in scripture, we will reflect on how God is at work in our community. 
Prayer and music will bookend the scripture conversation of each service. Each week at 6:30 p.m. the service will be 
streamed live from Grace Lutheran with Pr. Paul Bailie facilitating a discussion with a different LIFT pastoral leader 
each week.  These services will be shared on the LIFT Facebook page, as well as Grace and St. John’s Facebook 
page. 
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FOOD PANTRY CHALLENGE: 
for the month of March, we will 
collect peanut butter, jelly and 
beans, please take your items 
directly to the Food Pantry       
located in the Share & Care 
building. Food Pantry hours are 
M - F, 12noon to 2:30pm. 

New Baby 
 

January 19 - Aubrie Elouise King, daughter   
           of Derek & Michele King 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 
 

Happy Birthday to those who are celebrating 75 years and more! 
 

  
March 1   Steven Lindsay                                               2240 Smith Rd. 
 

March 1   Anne Richardson                                                817 Vargas Ct. 
 

March 5   John Bower                     1912 W. McPherson Hwy, Clyde 
 

March 7   Mary LaFountaine        1505 Alger St. 
 

March 8   Carol Klohn         1247 N. River Rd, Rm. 219 
 

March 9   Corliss Johnson      1938 Glen Springs Dr. 
 

March 20   Ron Tuckerman             1055 Co. Rd. 289 
 

March 25   Nelda Bauer           225 Race St. Clyde 
 

March 25   Sandra Vance        916 North St., Apt. 3 
 

March 26   Diane Berryman             1105 Arlington St. 
 

March 26   Ben Cooley             1611 Ell Dr. 
 

March 26   Nancy McKeever     1451 Oak Harbor Rd., Lot 3B 
 

March 27   Norm Rife               5212 St. Rt. 101, Clyde 
 

March 31   Donna Garner                          140 Thomas Dr.  

 
 
 
 

To those couples celebrating 50  
or more years of wedded bliss! 

 
March 1, 1969 - Thomas & Patricia Appleby 
 

March 18, 1967 - John & Sue Bower 
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MEN IN MISSION -  
GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH  

RADIO BROADCASTS 
 

The unprecedented times that we are all experiencing 
has changed the way we interact with the world 
around us. During these unusual times our radio   
ministry has an even more important role in making 
the Sunday message available for more people. We 
want to thank and make special mention of all the 
faithful supporters of the radio ministry during the 
last few months. Without you this ministry would not 
be possible. If you are interested in sponsoring a    
radio broadcast please contact Les Widmer, 419-341-
1850. The cost to sponsor a broadcast is $72.50. The 
broadcast can be heard each Sunday morning at 9:30 
a.m. on Eagle 99.1.  
 

 
February 7 - Larry & Linda Beck 
February 14 - Grace Lutheran Church Women 
February 21 - Judy Gangwer 
February 28 - Given as a gift to the congregation 
March 7 - Larry & Linda Beck 
March 14 - In memory of Walt & Marian Mach’s  
    wedding anniversary             
    



 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 
 

  
Maureen Pump, Synodically Authorized Minister 
  maureenpump@yahoo.com 
Linda Baumer, Office/Financial Administrator 
   gracefremont@yahoo.com 
Tricia Dabrunz, Secretary/Receptionist 
   dabrunztricia@yahoo.com 
Heather Hawn, Youth Minister ~ Middle/High School 
    heatherrhawn@gmail.com 
Tom Curry, Director of Music, 
         musicatgracelutheran@yahoo.com 

Tricia McElfresh, Director, Noah’s Ark Preschool 
       noahs_ark_fremont@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Grace Lutheran Church                                                                                     
705 West State Street                                                                                           
 Fremont, OH  43420 
 
Return Service Requested 
 
 
 
Office Hours – 9:00am-4:00pm, M-Th 
                         9:00 a.m.-1:00p.m., F 
   Phone:  419-332-1558 
   E-mail:  gracefremont@yahoo.com 
  Web page:  www.gracefremont.org 

Non-Profit 
Paid 

Fremont, OH 
Permit #133 

 
 
 

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ARTICLES  
IS WEDNESDAY, MARCH 10. 

 

The newsletter will be assembled  
on Thursday, March 18. 

 



         SUNDAY     MONDAY      TUESDAY            Wednesday         Thursday             Friday              Saturday 

 1 
 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 

2 
 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
1:00 Bible Study with Maureen via  
           Zoom 
 
5:30 Juggling Act at The Garrison 

3 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
Noon - Lenten Prayer Meditation  
                Service - Facebook 
6:30 Lenten Worship via  
           Facebook Live 
7:15 Bell Choir Practice 
8:15 Chancel Choir Practice 

4 
 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 

11:30 Soup Kitchen 

5 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
6:30 Little Lutherans Fort  
             Building via Zoom 

 
 
 
 

6 
 

Worship available via  
Grace website 

 
 

7 
 
9:00 Drive-in Worship/Communion 
             at St. John’s 
9:00 Worship via Facebook 
12:30 - 1:30  Confirmation via 
            Zoom 
6:00 Sunday Prayer Group w/  
            Maureen via Zoom 

8 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
7:30 Church Council via ZOOM 
 
 

9 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
1:00 Bible Study with Maureen 
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G & T DEADLINE 

 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
Noon - Lenten Prayer Meditation  
                Service - Facebook 
6:30 Lenten Worship via  
           Facebook Live 
7:15 Bell Choir Practice 
8:15 Chancel Choir Practice 

11 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
11:30 Soup Kitchen 
 
 

12 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
6:30 Middle & High School Paint  
             Night via Zoom 
 
 

13 
 
 

Worship available via  
Grace website 

 

     14  
9:00 Drive-in Worship/Communion 
             at St. John’s 
9:00 Worship via Facebook 
12:30 LIFT Executive Board  
              Meeting 

15 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
6:00 - Grief Group  - Lounge 
 
 

16 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
1:00 Bible Study with Maureen 
 
 

                      17 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
Noon - Lenten Prayer Meditation  
                Service - Facebook 
6:30 Lenten Worship via  
           Facebook Live 
7:15 Bell Choir Practice 
8:15 Chancel Choir Practice 

18 
 

G & T ASSEMBLED 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
11:30 Soup Kitchen 
 
 
 

19 
 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
 
 

20 
 

Worship available via  
Grace website 
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FOOD PANTRY CHALLENGE 
(Peanut Butter, Jelly & Beans) 

 
9:00 Drive-in Worship/Communion 
             at St. John’s 
 
9:00 Worship via Facebook 
 
12:30 LIFT Board Meeting 

22 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
2:00 Bookworms - Lounge 
 
 
 
 
 

23 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
1:00 Bible Study with Maureen 

24 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
Noon - Lenten Prayer Meditation  
                Service - Facebook 
 
6:30 Lenten Worship via  
           Facebook Live 
7:15 Bell Choir Practice 
8:15 Chancel Choir Practice 
              

25 
 

 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
11:30 Soup Kitchen 
 

  
 
  

26 
 

 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
 
 

 

27 
 

Worship available via  
Grace website 

28 
PALM SUNDAY 

9:00 Drive-in Worship/Communion 
             at St. John’s 
 
9:00 Worship via Facebook 
 
12:30 - 1:30  Confirmation via 
            Zoom 

29  
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 

30 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
1:00 Bible Study with Maureen 

31 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
6:00 Bell Choir Practice 
7:30 Chancel Choir Practice 

   

2021 



MARCH 7 -   
 

      GREETER: P. Bargerstock   ATTENDANCE: B. Muffler 

     USHER:  E. Muffler 

     BULLETIN/COMMUNION DISTRIBUTION: C. Haaser 

MARCH 14 -   
 

      GREETER:  A. Fisher    ATTENDANCE:  J. Gangwer  

     USHER:  K. Fisher 

     BULLETIN/COMMUNION DISTRIBUTION:  P. Antesberger 

MARCH 21 -   
 

      GREETER: B. Schling  ATTENDANCE: T. Schling  

     USHER: C. Slemmer 

     BULLETIN/COMMUNION DISTRIBUTION: R. House 

APRIL 4 -   
 

      GREETER: P. Bargerstock   ATTENDANCE: B. Muffler 

     USHER:  E. Muffler 

     BULLETIN/COMMUNION DISTRIBUTION: C. Haaser 

 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS SCHEDULE  

IS ONLY FOR IN-PERSON WORSHIP AT GRACE.  
WORSHIPPING IN-PERSON WILL DEPEND UPON SANDUSKY  

COUNTY’S COLOR ON THE GOVERNOR’S COVID-19 COLOR CHART.   

MARCH 28 -   
 

      GREETER: J. Moses  ATTENDANCE: T. Moses  

     USHER: B. Hollister 

     BULLETIN/COMMUNION DISTRIBUTION: M. Hollister 


